

QO AGM 2025 MINUTES



MEETING HELD ONLINE ON THE 8TH OF SEPTEMBER 2025 BETWEEN 1900 HRS AND 2015 HRS.

Meeting started at 1900 hrs.

Apologies received from : Andrew Hopkins, Elizabeth Treherne, Simon St Leger, Mark and Finley Goddard, Linda and Hazel Mudd, Robert and Adam Fieldhouse and Tony Hampson

In attendance – 21 members including 5 committee members (Richard, Karen, Ollie, Steve & Pete) plus Roger and Judy Craddock, Ray and Sue Toomer, Rosie Wych, Andy Rimes, Brian Fletcher, Angela Modica, Adele Appleby, Graham Hartley, Phil Sorrell, Jeff Pakes, Claire Bennett, Sheila Braine, John Trayler and John Greenhaugh.

Richard Sansbury chaired the meeting.

PROGRAMME

- Minutes from last AGM have been on the website for the last year and were confirmed as accepted.
- No constitutional changes were received within time frames and so none have been made.
- Financial Report – see attached
Discussion was held about membership fees. It was been decided to leave membership fees as they are – Family £8, Senior £5, Young adult £3 and Junior £1.
- JOG Report – see attached
Our thanks to Ray and Sue Toomer and Sheila Braine who have continued where Roger & July left off and have managed to run regular JOG events. However, Ray and Sue wish to step down after the next two terms. Ray will look to pass forward and will in the very near future host a forum.
- Chairman's Report – see attached.
Thanks, given to Richard for the great job that he has done.
- Andy Rimes has proposed that we consider a collaboration between QO and Devon. This proposal has come about because of the stretch on resources and the aging membership that makes up the orienteering community. It was proposed that we look to work together with Devon and perhaps Kernow in order to share resources and collaborate. All 3 clubs have similar problems. Members questioned Andy and there was good membership participation in the discussion. It was agreed that something has to be done and the committee will look at moving forward with QO working together with Devon.
- Committee members
All members of the present committee happy to remain in position for another year – proposed, seconded and accepted. Richard (chairman), Steve (Treasurer) & Karen (secretary) plus Ollie, Pete (club captain), Andrew (permissions) and Miffy (membership).
We are still looking for a welfare officer and a fixtures secretary. No president at this time.
- Results of the Forest League. See attached.

- Chairman's award – for their services to the club, Richard has awarded this to Ray and Sue Toomer and Sheila Braine.
- Any other business – no other business.

Meeting close – 2015 hrs.